
STAFFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 (AS AMENDED) 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC (TEMPORARY RESTRICTIONS) ACT 1991 
 

EMERGENCY CLOSURE  
 

PUBLIC BRIDLEWAY NO 7 BILBROOK PARISH 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Staffordshire County Council, being the 
Highway Authority responsible for the repair and maintenance of the above 
Public Bridleway is satisfied that it is necessary to close to the public the full 
length of Public Bridleway No 7 Bilbrook Parish from the parish boundary at 
Shaw Hall Lane (point A on the plan) and heading in a generally south-westerly 
direction for approximately 2130 metres before it terminates at Pendeford Hall 
Lane (point B on the attached plan) for a period of 21 days from the date of this 
notice. 

 
The closure is required for installation of an 8m deep drainage connection 

from the new pumping station onto the adjacent land. 

 
No alternative route is available. The closure will be in place until 24th 
December 2020. 
 
If you have any enquiries please email rightsofway@staffordshire.gov.uk 

 
 

John Tradewell 
Director of Corporate Services 

No.2 Staffordshire Place 
Stafford 

ST16 2LP 
 
 
 

Date: 3rd December 2020 
 
 

 
 
 

 


